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NOTICE OF EX PARTE COMMUNICATION

Pursuant to Rule 8.3 of the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, the City and 

County of San Francisco (San Francisco) gives notice of the following ex parte communication.

On December 14, 2012, Deputy City Attorneys Theresa Mueller and Austin Yang met 

with Commissioner Ferron, his Chief of Staff Charlotte F. Terkeurst, his Legal Advisor Charlyn 

Hook, and his Energy Advisor Michael Colvin. The meeting took place at the Commissioner’s 

office in San Francisco from approximately 2:30 pm to 3:00 pm. The communication consisted 

of oral communication.

In the meeting, Ms. Mueller and Mr. Yang stated that San Francisco was concerned about 

both rate and safety issues in the proposed decision on PG&E’s Pipeline Safety Enhancement 

Plan. They stated that the costs to ratepayers resulting from the proposed decision were too high 

considering the extensive evidence of imprudence by PG&E that the proposed decision 

acknowledges. Regarding the safety implications of the proposed decision, they recommended 

three changes based on the opening and reply comments of San Francisco and other parties, 

namely: (1) that PG&E use the best information available by updating Phase I of the PSEP using 

the results of the MAOP validation project, (2) that PG&E be ordered to prioritize work in high
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consequence areas as originally instructed by the Commission, and (3) that the Commission 

appoint an independent monitor to ensure that the work is done appropriately and on schedule.

December 19, 2012 Respectfully submitted,

DENNIS J. HERRERA 
City Attorney 
THERESA MUELLER 
AUSTIN YANG 
Deputy City Attorneys

/S/By:
AUSTIN M. YANG
Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 234 
San Francisco, CA 94102-4682 
Telephone: (415) 554-6761 
Facsimile: (415) 554-4763 
Email: austin.yang@sfgov.org

Attorneys for:
CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO
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